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Hematopathology Subspecialty Consolidation 

 
 Effective Date: August 15, 2021  

 

Beginning August 15th, all hematopathology specimens (bone marrow, pathologist consults, 

peripheral smear reviews, and lymph nodes that need to be signed out by the hematopathology 

group such as, but not limited to, lymphomas/rule-out lymphomas) will be sent to the Beaumont 

Laboratory subspecialty hematopathology group for interpretation.  By moving all 

hematopathology to one site we are creating a single group of subspecialized experts who only 

sign out hematopathology. This allows for collaboration among experts and onsite access to 

ancillary testing such as: flow cytometry, cytogenetics and molecular laboratories that are 

located at Royal Oak. 

 

No changes are occurring to orderable test codes or specimen requirements for any specimens 

included in this consolidation.  All bone marrows collected in a physician office should be called 

to Beaumont laboratory customer service, at 800-245-3725, Option 1, so that a stat courier is 

deployed.   

 

Contact information for the hematopathology subspecialty group: 

For general information, you may call the Clinical Pathology department at 248-551-0423 during 

office hours, 8 a.m.- 4:30 p.m.  During off hours, please call 248-551-1155 and request to be 

connected to the Clinical Pathology Resident on-call.   

 

Staff Hematopathologists: 

Ann Marie Blenc, MD             248-551-8025 

Xia Chen, MD                        248-551-8646 

Vonda Douglas-Nikitin, MD    248-551-5137 

Thomas Fennell, MD  248-551-1613 

James Huang, MD  248-551-0878 

Marc Smith, MD  248-551-1629 

Elizabeth Wey, MD  248-551-0130 

Syed Zaidi, MD                      248-551-8032 

 

If you have questions, please contact the Beaumont Laboratory Customer Service Department: 

 

• Dearborn, Taylor, Trenton and Wayne: 800-245-3725, Option 1  
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                       Submitted by:      Mitual Amin, MD, Chief, Pathology Service Line  
                                                     Ann Marie Blenc, MD, System Medical Director, Hematopathology  
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